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GEORGE STREET VACATION REPORT 
 

GENERAL 
A petition was received dated June 26, 2014 to vacate a portion of George Street, a platted 

public road in the Town of Doris (now Rieth).  The petition was signed by 75 % of the property owners 
whose property abuts 88% of the road proposed to be vacated.  Chief petitioner, Mary Amundson, is in 
the process of combining Lots 24 – 30, 9 – 12, and portions of Lots 6 and 7, Block 5 (Tax Lots 700 and 
802 on the attached assessor map) into one tax lot by the way of a re-plat.  Should the road be vacated, 
½ of the width (15’) would also be included in the new parcel.   
 

HISTORY 
 The Town of Doris was platted in 1916.  Many of the lots were very small and some of the 
streets, including this portion of George Street, were platted at a width of only 30 feet.  In addition to 
sub-standard widths, a lot of the roads were platted in locations that makes them completely un-
buildable due to steepness of terrain.  Surprisingly, none of the roads have been vacated. 
 

OWNERSHIPS 
  
  Mary Amundson (Tax Lot 700) owns all of the land on the north side of the road.  Jeff Tipton, Tax 
Lot 2300, and Marlene Knight, Tax Lot 2200 own land on the south side of the road and both signed the 
petition.  Jose Panduro owns Tax Lot 2100 on the south side of the road and is the only abutting land 
owner who did not sign the petition.   
 

IMPACTS TO UTILITIES AND PROPERTY OWNERS 
 Vacating the road would have no negative impacts to utilities or property owners.  There are no 
utilities installed within the portion of the road to be vacated and many of the property owners have 
structures built within the road right of way.  Since the road has never actually been built, many of the 
property owners already assume it is their property.  No properties depend on the road for access. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 The Public Works Department recommends that the road be vacated as described in the final 
order.  The vacation would be in the public interest, as approximately 0.11 acre would be added to the 
tax rolls.  
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LOCATION OF PROPOSED VACATION 

10 



THIS BUILDING IS IN THE 
ROAD RIGHT OF WAY 
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RED INDICATES PORTION OF GEORGE STREET TO BE VACATED 

BLUE INDICATES PROPERTY OWNERS WHO SIGNED THE PETITION 
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MARY AMUNDSON 

JEFF  
TIPTON 
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AT WEST END OF PROPOSED VACATION (BOLLONS STREET INTERSECTION) LOOKING NORTHEAST 

THIS BUILDING ENCROACHES INTO ROAD RIGHT OF WAY 
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NEAR THE MIDDLE OF THE PROPOSED VACATION LOOKING SOUTHWEST 

THIS IS NOT THE ROAD TO BE VACATED. 
IT IS ENTIRELY ON PRIVATE PROPERTY. GEORGE STREET IS HERE 
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